ANNOUNCEMENTS

A memorial meeting for Dr Janet Semple will be held on Friday, 26
November 1993 at University College London. In the early afternoon,
Dr Michael Quinn (UCL) and Dr David Eastwood (Pembroke College,
Oxford) will read papers on Bentham’s poor law writings and their
applications in nineteenth-century Britain. Dr Roy Porter (Wellcome
Institute for the History of Medicine) will deliver a lecture at 5.30 p.m.
in the Gustave Tuck lecture theatre which will be followed by a
reception. Those interested in attending should contact Dr Philip
Schofield, Bentham Project, University College London, Gower Street,
London WC1E 6BT.

Arrangements for the ISUS conference in Tokyo on 27-29 August
1994 are now well advanced with scholars from many countries
planning to attend. Those seeking further information should contact:
Professor Yoshio Nagai, Centre for Historical Social Science Litera-
ture, Hitotsubashi University, Kunitachi, Tokyo, Japan (tel. 0425-72-
1101; fax 0425-73-3016).
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